From:

Sent: Tuesday, April 19, 2022 11:59 AM

To: Clerks Richmondhill < clerks@richmondhill.ca>

Cc: daisy.waico@pc.ola.org

Subject: RE;SRCM.22.04 Intergovernmental Agreement in Principle for Yonge North Subway Extension

**Transit Oriented Community Site** 

As a resident of Richmond Hill it is my position that Richmond Hill Council should condemn the actions of the Provincial Government in releasing this EMZO. Circumventing the legitimate input of local residents and/or duly elected public officials removes the democratic rights of the people's voice from the planning and consultation processes inscribed in the Ontario Planning Act.

There are a number of concerns that the present planned infrastructure won't be able to support the projected growth in population, however these concerns pale in comparison to the effects that the use of MZOs and EMZOs have on good governance.

I ask that Richmond Hill Council join neighbouring municipalities and oppose the Provincial Government on this plan.

Andrea Dyce

26 Merrylynn Drive, Rchmond Hill ON